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It’s hard to believe but today is the very last whole cohort GCSE exam! This afternoon sees the last science 
exam with the whole year group present although there are still a final few next week. We are really excited 
about celebrating with year 11 on Monday as they have their ‘last day’ and we have something very special 
lined up for them – this is a surprise so more details and photos next week! What is certain though is that 
they will all be able to ring the Flegg bell on their way out – a tradition that spans decades. 
 
Year 10 have started their end of year exams and they have been excellent so far! We have been incredibly 
impressed with how well they have done both in the exam hall and beforehand. Lining up in silence and 
adhering to the strict exam protocols is vital to ensuring that all students can succeed, and we have been 
proud of them and their mature approach. 
 
Year 9 options will be released in the next week or so. We are currently having the final few conversations 
with students where needed. 
 
It’s going to be an exciting end to the year (despite the terrible weather!) with lots of trips and visits and fun 
activities planned. Watch this space for all the information! 
 
A huge thank you to Trudie Dockerty of Martham for donating her winnings from the scarecrow festival to 
our Defibrillator Fund.  Money raised at the Summer Fayre will also go towards purchasing the defibrillator 
and cabinet that will be fixed to the front of the school gate so that it is accessible by the whole community 
all the time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reminders 
 
YR11 Cafeteria account refunds - due to high administration costs only balances £5 and over will be 
refunded to your original payment cards at the end of June. If you would like the balance transferred to a 
sibling then please email kleech@fleggoa.co.uk.  
 
Pleasurewood Hills Trips - The deadline for payment is 9am on the 21st June when the trip will be taken 
offline and there can be no exceptions for late payments. 
 

 

Friday 14th June 2024 

The Event Team needs your help……. 

Our Summer Fayre is fast approaching, and we want as many students involved as possible.                     

If your child would like to help run the games and fundraising stalls on the day, please ask them to 

collect a letter and permission form from the Principal’s Office.                                                                             

Parent helpers are always welcome (contact 01493 749207 or email dspooner@fleggoa.co.uk) 

We also need tombola prizes such as sweets, chocolate, small toys, candles, toiletries, stationery etc.  

Donations can be dropped off at the main reception. 

Thank you in advance for your support. 

Summer Fayre – Saturday 22nd June 10am-4pm 
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Musical Achievement  
 
The students who took part in the Music For Youth competition as part of the Echoes From The East Choir 
have qualified to the next audition stage in Birmingham on Friday 5th July.  This is the final audition before 
the gala concert at the Royal Albert Hall.  Well done to Reuben Achenbach, Grace Wood, Livvie Spencer-
Powell, Sophie Bancroft, Arden Woods, Emily Ramsden, Molly Robinson, Florence Achenbach. 

  
 

  

 
This year was the 80th anniversary of the D-Day Landings where Allied forces and support services gained a 

foothold with which to further challenge Nazi domination of Europe. This was a critical moment in World 

War Two and in ensuring that the tyranny of Nazi rule was finally destroyed. As a result of these landings, 

thousands of Allied soldiers were injured or lost their lives and displayed great bravery and, therefore, it is 

important that their bravery and sacrifice is remembered. At Flegg we have been running a competition (see 

flyer) where students were asked to research and write a piece explaining why people should remember D-

Day. I know there were some excellent, thoughtful entries from Flegg. Results are yet to be announced so I 

cannot share these but good luck to all who entered.      

 

On top of that (where the Key Stage 3 curriculum has allowed) we have had one off lessons looking at the 

sacrifices of those involved and the significance of the event in ending the war and destroying Nazi tyranny.   

D-Day Commemorations – Mr Sandall 



 

 

Also, many of our students were involved and attended commemoration events and Beacon lighting 

ceremonies. For example, Liam Kelly (pictured with his dad) was involved in the Beacon lighting at 

Happisburgh Beach and said that it was an extremely poignant event. Likewise, Mya Dolby and Ethan and 

Charlie Clarke (also pictured) were involved in the event in St Georges Park, Great Yarmouth. Ethan said that 

it ‘was amazing to see all of the people who took time out of their day to pay their respects to the brave 

people who fought and died for our freedom 80 years ago.’         

    

 



 

  
  

Cricket Report – Mrs Utting 

On Wednesday this week Flegg High pupils supported Martham Cricket club and Norfolk Cricket board at a 

Cluster Primary School year 1&2 cricket event. The pupils were involved in coaching pupils from Martham, 

Caister, Rollesby and Winerton Primary schools. The weather initially looked like it wasn’t going to play ball, 

but the rain held off and it was a great success.    

    

    

Athletics Report – Mrs Utting  

On the 13th June the inter girls' athletics team (yr 9&10) had a very early start as they travelled to 
Chelmsford for the regional finals. This is the first time we have been to a regional final for athletics. 
20 schools from Essex, Bedfordshire, Cambridgeshire, Suffolk and Norfolk were competing on the day. As a 
school we want to say thank you to Davenant Foundation School for being the hosts. A shout out to Mr Hart 
and Mrs Utting for assisting Mrs Cropley with officiating the high jump, driving and supporting the team. 
 
Team news 
 

The race schedule started with Flegg on the track events. Our first event saw Faye in a time of 5.41 finishing 
2nd and Chloe finishing with 6.11 both impressive times in the 1500m.  
 
Next up was the 100m with both Scarlett and Lucy finishing in strongly in their races. In the 200m 
Maizie,  with 25.51, was the fastest time of all 4 races and 5 seconds faster than her 2nd place rival. Bryony 
also finished strongly in her race. 
 
In the 300m, Edith had a great race finishing 2nd and Evie finished despite an injury during the race. Our last 
individual race saw Isla running a fast time 3.03 in the 800m. 
 
After lunch the competitors took to the field. Jumping were - Faye and Bryony in the high jump, Edith and 
Maya in the long jump, Isla in triple jump with all of them getting valuable points for the team. 
 

Sporting round up 



In the throws we had, Neve and Lucy in shotput, Chloe in discus and Elysia and Evie in javelin. Again, all 
performed very well with more valuable points. 
 
As with all athletic competitions the event finished with the relay. Our relay team were in the penultimate 
race and finished easily 20m ahead of the other teams; amazing work from Maya, Scarlett, Elysia and Maizie. 
 
Well done everyone, the girls have been a credit to the academy.  
Yr 10s - Maizie Boylan, Scarlett Colby, Isla Gowing, Evie Savage, Chloe Green, Faye Nottage, Neve McKay  
Yr 9s - Maya Ellis, Edith Gowing, Bryony Fance, Lucy Brown, Elysia Swallow  
  

 

 

  
 

Year 7 have been working on developing ideas and hand stitching Puglys – well done Rose, Hiruka, Florence 

and Izzy  

    

    

Student Work 



 

  
 

 

     

 

Student Opportunities 



Attendance Corner  
 

Last week's 100% attendance winners are: 
 
Leif Burton 7LFU 
Alba Collop 8LDA 
Lawrence Tacon 9DWI 
Billy Stafford 10JED 

  
 
PSHE 
 

This term, students will be covering the following topics: 
 
Yr7 - Equality then Personal Health  
Yr8 - Law & Order then Crime and influence 
Yr9 - Media Literacy then Political Power 
Yr10 - Next Steps then Money Matters 
 

Dates for your diary 
Saturday 22nd June: Summer Fayre 10am-4pm 
Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd July: Year 6 Transition Days 
Tuesday 2nd July: Year 6 Transition evening for families  
Thursday 4th July: Year 11 Prom 
Monday 8th – Friday 12th July: Enrichment Week 
Wednesday 10th July: Parent Forum 4.30pm-5.30pm (contact principalsoffice@fleggoa.co.uk to book) 
Monday 22nd July – Tuesday 3rd September: Summer Holidays 
 
 
With kind regards,  

 

Mrs Jane Bennett, Principal          

 

Attachments 

National Online Safety  

Community Events 
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To find out more go follow National Online Safety on Facebook www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety  

Online Safety advice for parents and carers 

http://www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety


     

         

    

              

          

 

Community Events 


